South Bondi / Watson Precinct Minutes

South Bondi/Watson/Tamarama Precinct Meeting
Minutes
     10 December 2008
Apologies: 
Councillor Tony Kay
Councillor Ingrid Strew, 
Colin Peacock
Colin Seeger
 
1. Police Report by Inspector Lawrence Bonello – Waverley Police
Waverley Police has a new Commander, Jennifer Hayes.
Crime Report
Waverley area is experiencing an increase in break and enters.
Advice is to keep the house locked at all times to avoid break and enter. 
Also mentioned that the police have been very busy on Fridays and Saturdays hence delays in response time by the police.
 2. Bondi Public School
Councillor Tony Kay inspected the site with Michael Jones, the Principal of the school. 
Due to the then planned and closure of the playground between Wellington street and Henderson street, which had been opposed by the residents in the area for a number of reasons, Mayor Sally Betts announced that she would personally speak to the school Principal to mediate on behalf of the nearby residents.
 3. Bondi Place Management Report (By Waverley Council Bobbi McIllwraith )
Waverley Council for this summer has launched “My Bondi '08 Summer Lovin sun, surf, safe, celebration” booklet, which provides all the planned summer activities. 
4. Waverley Council New Projects
The Mayor, Sally Betts, explained the proposed plans for: (1) the Waverley Pavilion building to replace the old grandstand at Oval; (2) the new Kiosk at Tamarama Beach to be relocated to other side of parkland. Sally Betts also discussed the planned budget and cost of projects and also announced the Federal Government's contribution which will be put towards the upgrade of both amenities.
Kathleen, resident of Tamarama gave a presentation supporting a different construction than that proposed for the Kiosk. Kathleen showed photos of a Kiosk development in a beachside suburb in Perth. The presentation was supporting a 'landscape co-existence' design.
The Mayor, Sally Betts reiterated that residents could make comments about the plans on Council Website named “Have Your Say”. Comments could be made up to 12 February.
5. General Business
The Mayor, Sally Betts confirmed the proposal to build a supermarket by Coles/Myer on Bondi Rd had not been successful. 
The Benevolent Society project had been put on hold.
The proposed development of Swiss Grande, Bondi Beach, had been approved by Council. 
All participants were given copies of the 2009 commemorative calendar “Celebrating 150 years of the Waverley community” and various other publicity items to highlight a safe summer for all.
Previous meeting minutes accepted
Meeting Closed 
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